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Parking Chaos in the Surrenden Area

I am writing to you to make you aware of my concerns about the increasingly chaotic and unsafe conditions caused by on-street car parking in the Surrenden Area.

Lots of people who do not need to park locally are choosing to park in the Surrenden Area, because it is one of the last areas near to the City Centre, schools and popular facilities where parking is free of charge.  Lots of people park here to use the transport connections: Preston Park Station and a good local bus service.  We have experienced a significant rise in the number of commercial and recreational vehicles being stored on our street for long periods of time and very seldom used. Some vans are being used as accommodation.

In March 2018, the Surrenden Area Parking Campaign deputation proposed a solution to the Environment Transport and Sustainability Committee of Brighton and Hove City Council. The Committee was asked to consult on a Controlled Parking Zone scheme that would make our streets safer for pedestrians, ensure that local residents have access to a fair share of the limited supply of on-street parking and that people from out of the area pay a fair price to park here, just as they have to in much of the rest of the city. The Campaign provided figures to show that the Council could do this and still complete all of its existing programme of transport and parking schemes. Permit and pay and display charges would be more than enough to cover the Council’s additional. As was said when BBC Radio Sussex breakfast covered this story, designating a zone that would bring substantial new income to the Council is a ‘no-brainer’.  In October 2019, the Environment Transport and Sustainability Committee agreed to consult residents in January 2020. This consultation is now underway.
I support the Surrenden Area Parking Campaign. Providing a safe solution to a serious parking problem shouldn’t be a matter that divides political parties. I would like to see Labour, Conservative and Green politicians all working together on this important issue. Please help residents in the Surrenden Area. Recognise the strong support for a controlled parking scheme and vote to take a scheme responding to the community’s views forward for detailed design and implementation as soon as possible. 

If you would like to find out more about the parking issues in the Surrenden Area and potential solutions to them, please visit: https://www.surrendenareaparking.org/.
Yours sincerely,
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